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Education Hours for December

December 3 World Hunger Presentation by Deacon Kari Allen
December 10 Christmas Song-Sing-A-Long with Deb Olson and Sue Johnson

December 17 Pastor Sara Bishop and Deacon Lidixe Montoya will be here to participate in
the worship services on Sunday December 17th. They will also lead the Education Hour with a
program that they presented at the Synod Assembly in April. It is a powerful presentation on
Immigration.

December 24th and December 31st— There will be no Education Hours because of the Holi-
days.

At the end of last year the church council made

updating our website a priority. That came with

many hours of deciding what was to be included
on the website and how it was to look.

During these discussions it was thought that we
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| = Dathan Boardman designed our new website and

the new logo. He had seen the quilt and based
the logo on that and all of its symbols and mean-

ing.

should have a new, updated, more modern logo.

We decided not to use this until after the 125th
Anniversary as we had a special logo for that.

The logo has been designed for so many uses and

it comes in a variety of colors.

There is a larger picture later in the newsletter,
the details are enlarged for better viewing.



Longest Night Worship

Also known as Blue Christmas, Our Saviour’s will offer this worship service on
Wed., Dec. 20 at 6:15 p.m. Not all people feel holly and jolly amidst the festivi-
ties leading up to Christmas. Thus has emerged, in recent years in the Northern
Hemisphere, the practice of gathering near the winter solstice, when the dark-
ness of the winter season stretches to its furthest limit. All are welcome to this
worship service, especially those who find themselves feeling blue this holiday
season.

Liturgies like Longest Night are often designed with those who are grieving in
mind, especially those who are navigating their first holiday without a beloved
one. But others are drawn in, too. This is also a liturgy for those who cannot go
home for the holidays, for those who struggle with loneliness, for those whose
brains slip toward depression in the winter season or in any other, for those for
whom—for any reason—darkness and quiet and candlelight come as a bit of re-
lief in the midst of the commercial Christmas blare.

FREE Advent Devotional

You may pick up your free copy of “Come Emmanuel”, this year’s Advent devo-
tional for Advent through Jan., 6, 2024. Each day offers an engaging photo to
complement the Bible passage, reflection and prayer. The booklet includes ad-
ditional household blessings and prayers for the season.

Christmas Worship

Christmas Eve candlelight worship with Holy Communion will be offered at 2,
4 & 10 p.m.

There will be no morning worship on Sunday, Dec. 24 nor on Christmas Day
the 25th.

Worship on Sunday, Dec. 31 will be service of Lessons and Carols. There will be
one service only at 9 a.m.
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January Deadlines:
January 4th Reports Due!
January 14th Annual Reports Available
January 21st Budget Meeting following 9:30am service

January 28th Annual Meeting at 10:30am followed by pot luck

OSLC Trustees Report for October 2023
The Board of Trustees would like to report the following results for October 2023:
Revenues: $32,633.23

Expenses: $28,251.23

Net Gain/Loss: $ 4,382.00

Benevolence Given to ELCA, Luther Park and LSS $1,291.70
Year to date results (Jan-Oct) were as follows:

Revenues: $266,923.43

Expenses: $289,936.15

Net Loss:  $(23,012.72)

Benevolence to ELCA, Luther Park and LSS: $10,571.23

Our Income was slightly over budget for October. Our expenses were very close to budget. The
current balance in our Unrestricted Operating Funds is $17,905.57. If you would like to see
more detailed financials, please contact a member of the Board of Trustees.

We would like to sincerely thank the members of OSLC for your generous contributions.
Submitted by the Board of Trustees:
Paul Froelich, Fred Kruger and Stacy Olson
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Good Gifts Catalogs

Do you ever wonder what to give the person who really doesn’t need any more stuff? How about giving a gift
that makes a difference for someone in need? Your good gift could send a girl to school or provide safe drinking
water for a community or bless a family with some chickens or a goat.

Education Hour

On Sunday, Dec. 17, Pastor Sara Bishop and Deacon Lidixe Montoya will present the interactive worship
“Who is Your Neighbor?” This workshop will focus on those who travel to the United States and what
happens to them enroute. Participants will be challenged to wonder why people undertake this journey,

what their lives are like here, and what we can do to help our neighbors.

cHRISTMAS gg

£ CARDS 2025
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card or letter with your Our Saviour's
family? Bring a copy with you to
worship and pin it to the red bulletin

* board in the narthex!
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Welcome Home Capital Campaign Pledge/Payment Summary Report

Total Pledge Amount

Levels Pledged Amount

Believer Giving Society $750,000.00
Navigator Giving Society $650,000.00
Mentor Giving Society $205,000.00
Benefactor Giving Society $190,000.00
Collaborator Giving Society $201,000.00
Partner Giving Society $92,800.00
Facilitator Giving Society $91,500.00
Supporter Giving Society $94,640.81
Friends - Less than $1K $16,791.25

Total Paid Amount ,

Total Amount $2,291,732.06

Levels Pledged Amount

Believer Giving Society $300,000.00
Navigator Giving Society $350,000.00
Mentor Giving Society $152,752.54
Benefactor Giving Society $115,000.00
Collaborator Giving Society $114,000.00
Partner Giving Society $70,931.25
Facilitator Giving Society $75,500.00
Supporter Giving Society $65,027.99
Friends - Less than $1K $16,398.97

Total Amount $1,259,610.75

MONEY TO RAISE $408,267.94
% O GOAL PLEDGED 84.88%
# of Pledges 161

_ UNPAID PLEDGES

©$1,032,121.31

IN-KIND PLEDGES $1,500.00

Updated: 10/12/2023 at 9:58 AM
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OSLC 125th Anniversary Celebration

There are really no words to summarize what a wonderful time we had at OSLC on
November 12th!

A heartfelt thank you to 125th committee members, all the volunteers, and especially
to Ron and Bonnie Buckles, for your exceptional efforts in organizing our 125th Anni-
versary Celebration! Your dedication and attention to detail made the event truly
memorable. From the beautiful music to the delightful banquet, your hard work en-
sured a joyous celebration of our church's rich history. The presence of Bishop Laurie
and other guests also served to make the day special.

Thank you also to Brock Cooley and Nancy Horner and Boy Scout Troop 13 for all the
serving, bussing and cleaning, allowing our church members to relax and enjoy.

We are truly grateful for your commitment to making this milestone a success.

OSLC Councill
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YOU'RE INVITED
TO AN IMPROMPTU

JOIN THE OUR SAVIOUR'S
ELEMENTARY CLASS ON

DECEMBER 13TH AT 6:00PM

SING BELOVED CHRISTMAS HYMNS,
FOLLOW THE NATIVITY STORY, AND JOIN
US IN CELEBRATING THE CHRISTMAS
SEASON!

All in to

} help save lives!

Blood Drive

Our Saviour's Lutheran Church
1300 Mansfield St

Friday, December 29, 2023
9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

American
Red Cross



CAREER
DEVELOPMENT
CENTER

The LE Phillips CDC Chippewa County Outreach Office is located in downtown Chippewa Falls. This
office is the office that takes care of all the intake services for Homeless persons in Chippewa County
and helping those in crisis. The services offered at CDC provide a valuable resource to those in need
within the community.

During operating hours Outreach staff is available to provide help in accessing the local support
resources like housing, food and needed items. We provide a safe place for those experiencing crisis by
offering a listening ear as well as support and resources within their local; Chippewa Falls Community.
We work with area agencies such as Family Support Center, Chippewa County Housing Authority, local
food pantries, Workforce Resources, Catholic Charites, Chippewa Economic Support and several others.
The Outreach office also works closely with The Mission Coalition and area churches to meet the needs
of the community members who may be experiencing crisis.

They are the intake center for Hope Village and work with Mike Cohoon on a daily basis.

Their number is 715-861-5002

Emergency Outreach

With colder weather arriving, shelter for individuals experiencing homelessness is a great need as there
is no Homeless Shelter in Chippewa County. The Outreach Center is reaching out to the community to
raise money for motel vouchers to help those in need. The cost for a motel night is $75.00 per night. All
proceeds will benefit individuals needing a night somewhere warm. If you have any questions please
call 715-861-5002. Their address is 21 East Grand in Chippewa Falls.



Noisy Offering Totals 2023

January Ukraine $694.57 July Valley Vineyard $598.27

February Career Development Center $382.56  August Irvine Park $841.42

March Foster Care $402.20 September CDC $183.89

April Feed My People S 600.20 October Family Support Center $532.55
May Malawi $862.59 November Chippewa Valley Street Ministry
June Care Link $251.96 December World Hunger

Total to Date: $5350.21

“Journey of Sharing”

Our Committee expresses sincere thanks to all members of the congregation in their participation with
the recent stewardship drive. What a fun year along with the celebration of our 125th anniversary. We
had a wonderful response, yet fell short of our ambitious goal of 125 intent cards. We ended with 115
cards reported by our final deadline of November 12th. Since additional cards may continue to come in, a
final summary will be prepared and put into the next newsletter and for the Annual Report. Again, thank
you to all and special thanks to members of the committee: Dawn Pearson, Kathy and Dwayne Palme,
Marilyn Murphy, Toni Eckardt, Pastor Karen and Rich Boardman.

Thank you to everyone who has contributed money to buy midweek supper groceries. The funds are
much appreciated. Our midweek meals are a very important part of our ministry. Many families enjoy
having supper together and all are welcome ! It is great to offer such delicious suppers ( thank you meal
teams ) at no charge.

If you want to donate - write midweek meals on your check memo line. Check to OSLC or give Toni the
cash and tell her it is for midweek suppers. Thanks !!

Toni Eckhardt



If fasting from food does not work for
any reason, you could consider fasting

from another item like coffee /pop,

social media, or your cell phone!

You are invited to

JOIN US IN
FASTING

for World Hunger awareness
from Saturday, Dec 2 at 6:00PM
- Sunday, Dec 3 at 11:00AM

We will
collectively break
our fast at Holy

Communion,
followed by treats
during the Ed Hour
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ELCA World Hunger
------------------------------------------------------------ N —

Working through ELCA congregations and other
partners, ELCA is able to reach more communities in need
than working alone. They fund relief and development
projects to help change systems that perpetuate poverty.

Noisy Offering

About 11 percent of people in our world today are O
hungry. But ending hunger is about more than food.

ELCA World Hunger connects people with resources

such as health clinics, microloans, water wells, and

education, providing solutions to get at the root cause
of hunger and poverty.

-

pportunities
[

Year- Round Donations to the No1sy Offering will go to World Hunger, to
provide immediate relief to the hungry, but also to connect people with the
| necessary resources to bring about long term change.

Seasonal: Shop Good Gifts! With the holidays coming up, you may choose
from a variety of gifts in several different price ranges, from chicks, to trees,
to honeybees! You can select a card to send to the person you are honoring
to let them know! /

fProverbs 22:9 The generous will themselves be blessed, for they share their
i food with the poor.




Lidixe Montoya, Randy Olson, Laura Ramlow

Mary the Brave: Mary the God Bearer

As a young pastor and working mom, I struggled with
the challenges of balancing work and home life, often
while carrying a child in my womb, arms, on my hip, in a front or back
baby pack, or car seat. Now my children are adults, and [ have the joy of
watching them carry my grandchildren. They do it differently than I did,
their car seats are much nicer than the ones we had, but like us, they carry
their children with much love.' I still carry my adult children and
grandchildren and will always carry them, in my heart with much love.
This Advent and Christmas season I’'m reflecting on Mary, the God bearer.
(In Greek it’s Theotokos?.) Mary carried Jesus. Like all parents she carried
her child with love, but she is also the God bearer. It was a brave thing
Mary did to bear God into the world.

To love is a brave thing. It is a brave thing to become a parent. Mothers put
their own lives at risk bearing a child in their womb and giving birth. It
requires a measure of bravery for parents to bring a child into this world
filled with the bad news of climate disasters, gun violence, war, political
upheaval, racism, food/water insecurity, and escalating health and higher
education costs.

Advent, Christmas and Epiphany blessings to you from Bishop Laurie Skow-
Anderson, Synod Ministers, Elizabeth Bartsch, Sara Villarreal Bishop, Diane House,

Luke 1: 26ff In the sixth month
the angel Gabriel was sent by God
to a town in Galilee called
Nazareth, to a virgin engaged to a
man whose name was Joseph, of
the house of David. The virgin's
name was Mary. And he came to
her and said, “Greetings, favored
one! The Lord is with you... “Do
not be afraid, Mary, for you have
Jfound favor with God. And now,
you will conceive in your womb
and bear a son, and you will nante
him Jesus. He will be great and
will be called the Son of the Most
High, ... the child to be born will
be holy; he will be called Son of
God... For nothing will be
impossible with God.” Then Mary
said, “Here am I, the servant of
the Lord; let it be vith me
according to your word.” Then
the angel departed from her.

History has painted Mary to be quiet, meek and mild, submissive to God’s will, but a closer read shows
us that Mary was brave. Mary was neither meek nor superhuman.? She had grit. She was faithful,
courageous, strong and brave. Most of all, she was human. Her encounter with the angel Gabriel, the
messenger of God made her brave. She knew that her pregnancy was dangerous and she could die giving
birth. She also knew that as an unmarried teenaged mother it would cause upheaval in her family and
community. She would give birth to Jesus during Roman occupation, a time of political unrest. Mary

was brave. Her encounter with the living God made her brave

Her encounter with God gave her bravery and the faith to see that if God was calling her God would also
protect her. It revealed to her that God chooses the people on the margins, those overlooked and
underestimated. Bearing God in the world was to bring good news and hope to those oppressed.

May Mary, the God Bearer, inspire us all to be brave!

This Advent and Christmas season, I invite you to be Theotokos, God Bearers. I invite you to carry the
good news of Christ’s birth, life, death and resurrection to all those we meet on this journey of life and the

love of Jesus in your hearts always.

! Robert Munsch, ['ll Love You Forever, Firefly Books (September 1, 1995)

Bishop Laurie Skow-Anderson

2 Since the 3rd century, Christians had referred to Mary as theotokos, “God-bearer,” The first documented usage of
the term is in the writings of Origen of Alexandria in AD 230. Solemnity of Mary. the Mother of God | uCatholic

3 Mary the Brave: Neither Meek nor Superhuman - CBE International
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September 13, 2023

Our Saviour’s Lutheran Church
1300 Mansfield
Chippewa Falls, WI 54729

Dear friends in Christ,

What a delight it is to greet you as you celebrate your journey of faith by observing 125 years of an abundantly
blessed life as a community of faith in Jesus Christ!

I join with your neighbors and friends throughout the Chippewa Falls community and across the Evangelical
Lutheran Church in America in giving thanks to God for the way that your life in Christ has been a witness to
generations of God’s people. The ministries of this congregation — Music Programs, Hope Village, Mission
Mexico, Book Buddies, and so many more — continue to bear fruit in Christ’s church. We look forward in joyful
anticipation as we await the redemptive work that God will continue through your hands.

Paul’s words to the Philippians Christians capture the thanksgiving and hope of this moment in your history.
I thank my God every time I remember you, constantly praying with joy in every one of my prayers for
all of you, because of your sharing in the gospel from the first day until now. I am confident of this, that

the one who began a good work among you will bring it to completion by the day of Jesus Christ.
Philippians 1:3-6

May God, who has begun this good work among you, give you strength and joy as you continue to live God’s love
through word and deed.

God’s peace,

%&M&cﬂap

Elizabeth A. Eaton
Presiding Bishop

8765 West Higgins Road ¢ Chicago, Illinois 60631-4101 « 773-380-2700 or 800-638-3522 ¢ ELCA.org e LivingLutheran.com



Christmas is celebrating

AN UNPRECEDENTED GIFT Jesus as the gift we

didn’t know we needed
Advent and Christmas Greetings from
because our human

Bishop Laurie Skow-Anderson brain can’t imagine

God’s generosity.

Jesus is God’s unprecedented gift of love for a world in great
need. Friends, we live in unprecedented times. The word “unprecedented” means never done or known
before. In recent years we’ve heard of the unprecedented effects of climate change causing more
powerful hurricanes and devastating wild fires. We lived through an unprecedented pandemic, and we
lament the unprecedented death toll from mass shootings in our country. We worry about the stability of
our democracy after an unprecedented political insurrection at our own capital. At times it feels as though
we are reeling from one unprecedented disaster to the next. How do we live as people of faith in this time
and place? How do we put our Christian faith into action? What if we countered with unprecedented
goodness?

This is a true story of unprecedented goodness.

On March 23, 1847, at a meeting in Skullyville, Indian Territory (Oklahoma), a group of tribal members
from the Choctaw Nation, missionaries, and traders heard the news about what was happening far away
across the Atlantic in Ireland, the Great Famine. The result was an unlikely, unprecedented friendship
between the Choctaw and the Irish. Historians estimate that more than a million Irish people died
between 1845-1851 from hunger and hunger related diseases.! The Choctaw, deeply moved by this story
of people they have never met, collected $174, an incredibly amount of money considering the Choctaw’s
own poverty due to the fact that they had been forcibly removed from their land by the U.S. government
by an unprecedented act of cruelty just a little over ten years earlier. At the time of the donation many
Choctaw were living in poverty with inadequate house and food. One historian writes, “It is difficult to
imagine a people less well-positioned to act
philanthropically.” Records show that the

Jesus also saw a poor widow put in two small copper
coins. 3 He said, “I tell you the truth, this poor widow has

put in more than all of them. * For they all offered their donation was sent to New York City to buy
gifts out of their wealth. But she, out of her poverty, put in grain and food that was shipped across the
everything she had to live on. Luke 21:2-4 Atlantic. Seven Irish newspapers published

an account of the generous Choctaw. Why

were the Choctaw so compassionate and generous? Why are we so surprised by their generous gift?
Perhaps the Choctaw and the Irish were connected by their common experience of colonization,

mistreatment and suffering. . .
: “We are never too poor to give or too rich

to receive.” ? a favorite proverb of Bishop
Joseph Bvumbwe, Evangelical Lutheran
Church of Malawi

Ireland had been colonized by England and forced into a land
tenure system that enabled English landlords to gain profit from
the Irish tenants farmers while leaving the farmers destitute.

Tenant farmers raised crops to pay the landlord’s rent and to feed

! Grant, R. (2023, Sept/Oct). On Common Ground, Smithsonian, pg. 56-65.
2 Attributed to Pope John Paul II



their own families they grew potatoes. A disease, blight, to the potato plant caused the famine. The
English refused to help and often blocked aid to the Irish.

The Choctaw were forced from their tribal territory by the U.S. government when President Andrew
Jackson signed the Indian Removal Act in 1830. The Choctaw were tricked and threatened into ceding
25,000 square miles of their land in Mississippi and were forced to walk 500 miles to Indian Territory
now Oklahoma. Thousands of Choctaw died during that winter’s blizzards from disease, and starvation
walking what is now called the Trail of Tears and Death. With that memory still in their lived experience,
the Choctaw had compassion and collected money ($174) to be sent to those who were also suffering a
great injustice 4,000 miles away in Ireland. It was truly a gift of unprecedented goodness, unprecedented
generosity.

This story was largely forgotten until 1990 when an Irish writer uncovered it and began to connect with
the Choctaw in Oklahoma. It began by Irish citizens joining members of the Choctaw to walk the Trail of
Tears and members of Choctaw traveling to Ireland to join in a commemorative Famine Walk. Later there
was a visit by the Irish prime minister to Oklahoma and in gratitude for the earlier gift offers of
scholarships to pay for Choctaw students to study in Ireland.?

God sent Jesus into our broken, fallen world. Jesus is God’s gift of unprecedented love. Jesus is a gift we
desperately needed and did nothing to deserve, a gift we could never repay, a gift that transforms our
despair and gives us hope.

Advent/Christmas 2023: May this season inspire us to give generously to those who have experienced
injustice and live with great need in response to God’s unprecedented gift of generosity to us.?

In Jesus’ name, AMEN

Bishop Laurie Skow-Anderson

2 For more information about the Choctaw gift see: The Choctaw Nation's Gift to the Irish | Smithsonian Voices |

National Museum of the American Indian Smithsonian Magazine
The Irish are sending relief to Native Americans, inspired by a donation from a tribe during the Great Famine | CNN

3 Looking for ways respond in faith with unprecedented goodness? Consider giving a Christmas gift to our
companion synod in Malawi for a well that will provide clean water for an entire village and enables girls to attend
school rather than carry waters from rivers and streams miles away from their homes. Northwest Synod of
Wisconsin | Giving (nwswi.ore) Scroll to Bishop’s “Water is Life” Malawi Well Fund.




SAVE THE DATE! CREATING A WELCOMING

A Community Conversation COMMUNITY
on © PY
January 7 at 6:30 PM >

via Zoom.

Topic: An Interview with

Sarah McBride Who is Sarah McBride?
' LGBTQ+ history-maker « Previous National Spokesperson for the Human
» Married to the late Andrew Rights Campaign.
Cray of Chippewa Falls - Became the first openly trans?ender person to -
B address a major party political convention in 2016.
Delaware state senator af‘d - Highest-ranking transgender elected official in
2024 U.S. Congress candidate United States history as a state senator in
 Author Delaware and currently running for U.S. Congress.
+ Married to the late Andrew Cray, CFHS graduate
For further information and/or Zoom access 2004.
to this event, please request at « Author of Tomorrow Will Be Different: Love, Loss
Iinktosignug@gmai!.com. and the Fight for Trans Equality.

An Interview with Sarah McBride

LGBTQ+ history-maker, married to the late Andrew Cray of Chippewa Falls,
Delaware state senator and 2024 U.S. Congress candidate, author

On January 7, 2023, at 6:30 PM, the series on Creating a Welcoming Community will
continue. The January Zoom session will be with Sarah McBride, who is very familiar
with the issues affecting LGBTQ+ people and other marginalized groups. Too often the
needs of these people are not realized by members of the community.

Sarah Mc Bride will
» inform us how the issues of marginalized people affect everyone.
challenge our thinking.
- inspire us to make a difference in our community.
» motivate each of us to take bold new steps.
» encourage us to work together to make tomorrow different.

Although not required, reading Sarah’s book, Tomorrow Will Be Different, prior to the event would
be helpful.

Please request the Zoom link for this informative session at linktosignup@gmail.com.
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God's work. Our hands.

Important Dates: Deacon Last Name

Sun Dec 3 Second Sundayin  Ron Buckles 715-579-0879  A-Blo

Advent Kristi Lund 715-590-2723  Boa-Cut
Sun Dec 10 Third Sunday in Deb Olson 715-577-4745 Dob-Good
Advent Sheryl and Dale Shipman Gos-lIve

Mon Dec 11 Deacons 6:30pm Dale’s Phone 715-557-6544

Sheryl’s Phone 715-577-3356
Sun Dec 17 Fourth Sunday in i Thone

Advent Mary Blake 715-723-5743  Jac-Lie

Bonnie Buckles 715-579-3933 Lin-Mus

Mon Dec 18 Council 6pm
Toni Eckardt 715-829-9555 Naz-Pla

Wed Dec 20 Blue Christmas
6:15pm

Dawn Pearson 715-226-5627 Pot-Sta

Donna Meade 715-864-5493 Ste-Zwi
Sun Dec 24 Christmas Eve

Services at 2,4 and 10pm

Our Saviour’s Staff
Pastor Karen Behling pastorkaren@osliccf.net 715.723.6048
Kari Allen deaconkari@oslccf.net 715.723.6048
Toni Eckardt-Volunteer Coordinator tonieckardi@gmail.com 715.723.6048
Jared Johnson-Worship, Music and Technology jared@oslccf.net 715.723.6048

Ron Buckles-Choir Director ron_bon23@hotmail.com 715.579.0879

Lisa Carter-Office Manager office@oslccf.net 715.723.6048
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